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Summer Assessments 2020 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Firstly I would like to thank you all for your help and support during this period of closure. It has 

been a challenging time for all our school community. I very proud of all our students and staff for 

their response to the school shut down. We are nearing the end of the school year, however 

before we finish, summer assessments will be completed. 

The tables below outline how end of year grades will be awarded for all year groups. 

Third Years 

1st – 5th Years  

60% Based on Mock result 

20% Based on teacher expectation and engagement in classroom work up to 
12th March 2020. This may include an average of all assessments in 3rd 
year, engagement with CBA etc 

20% A piece of work or assessment completed between now and 25th May 

80% Based on teacher expectation and engagement in classroom work up to 
12th March 2020. This may include an average of all assessments in 
engagement in classwork, homework, assignments etc.

20% A piece of work or assessment completed between now and 25th May 
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Summer assessments will be set by class teachers examples of possible assessment tasks 

include: 
• Project work  
• An exam question  
• A sketch/drawing 
• Record a short presentation 
• Exam questions 
• Online quiz 

As parents/guardians please encourage you son/daughter to continue to engage with their 

teachers online. We are very nearly at the end of this strange and unprecedented times so we 

need students to keep working hard with their teachers until the end of the school year. 

We will organise a whole school assembly before the 29th May to mark the end of this academic 

year. 

In the meantime if there are any questions or queries do not hesitate to contact us at 

office@holychildcs.ie 

Many thanks 

Valerie Maher    Clodagh Downes 

School Principal   Deputy Principal 
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